Iberia Economic Development Authority
Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Friday, August 25, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, New Iberia, LA  70560
The meeting was called to order by Cecil Hymel and the roll was called for.
Members Present: Cecil Hymel, Cayman Crappell, Fran Henderson, Damon Migues, Bart Romero
Others Present: Pat Norris, Michael Tarantino, Liz Mauney, Jeff Simon
Public Comments: None
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the July, 2023 meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded Cayman Crappell, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the August 1, 2023 special meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Cayman Crappell, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the financials for the month of July, 2023. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials for the month of July, 2023 were unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to discuss and consider the movement of the September IEDA meeting date from Friday, September 22, to Friday, September 29. On a motion by Cayman Crappell and seconded by Fran Henderson, the decision was unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to discuss and consider increasing the IEDA attorney’s hourly rate to $175.00 per hour from the current $125.00, and if approved by the commission, forward to the Louisiana Attorney General for approval. Jeff Simon, IEDA Attorney, stated that the $125.00 per hour was his introductory rate and he discussed his hourly rate for the city and general clients. Fran Henderson commented that $175.00 per hour is very reasonable. On a motion by Fran Henderson and seconded by Damon Migues, the hourly rate change for the IEDA attorney passed unanimously.
Mr. Hymel asked Mr. Tarantino to provide his business park economic development updates. Mr. Tarantino gave an update on Progress Point and commented that he and Mr. Hymel have an upcoming meeting with Dr. Kolluru from UL. Gave a short update on the status of the option agreement that, if accepted by the property owner, would enable us to enlarge the business park, he noted that the agreement has been signed by all of the family members. Mr. Tarantino gave an update on the First Solar project noting that the Groundbreaking Ceremony will be held on September 21st.  Mr. Tarantino provided a short review of local economic indicators.
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Cayman Crappell, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 29, 2023 at 7:30 AM.  The meeting will be held at the IDF Offices.  
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